
 

 
    

 

Bass Pro Mills Drive extension 
SEPTEMBER 2024 | NEWSLETTER #01 

Dear resident or business owner, 

The City of Vaughan has started the detailed design stage of the Bass Pro Mills Drive extension 
project. The Municipal Class Environmental Assessment study was completed early this year, which 
evaluated the need to extend Bass Pro Mills Drive, from Highway 400 to Weston Road. 
 

Recommendations of the study include: 

• providing a new east-west, multi-modal 
connection along Bass Pro Mills Drive, from 
Highway 400 and Weston Road. 

• helping alleviate traffic congestion on the 

adjacent road network. 

• supporting future growth and development 
within the area. 

• creating new multi-modal transportation 
connections. 

• developing a safe and comfortable 

environment for active transportation users. 
 
Based on the findings of the study, the preferred 
design consists of a relatively straight extension of 
Bass Pro Mills Drive from Highway 400 to Weston 
Road, with a new 30-metre road that 
accommodates two lanes of traffic in each 
direction. It also includes a separated sidewalk and 
cycling path, a boulevard on both sides of the roadway, streetlighting and streetscaping features and 
more. The existing Highway 400 bridge will be modified as part of the project.

 



 

 
 

Project update 

In September 2024, consulting firm, Parsons Inc., was the successful bidder for the design contract 
for the extension. Construction is expected to start July 2026 and be completed by 2028.  

 
There will be some investigations and site work on the property where Bass Pro Mills will be 
extended.  

 

For more information, please visit vaughan.ca/BassProMillsEA.   
 

 

Contact 

Infrastructure Delivery department 
City of Vaughan 
905-832-2281, ext. 8917 
infrastructure.Delivery@vaughan.ca 
 

 
 

http://www.vaughan.ca/about-city-vaughan/projects-and-initiatives/transportation-projects/bass-pro-mills-drive-extension
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